



January 13-14, 2011

## Assessing payment adequacy: Long-term care hospital services

**ISSUE:** Are Medicare's payments for long-term care hospital (LTCH) services adequate? How should payments be changed in 2012?

**KEY POINTS:** At this meeting, we will review information about the adequacy of current aggregate LTCH payments. We will look at information about: beneficiaries' access to care, the supply of LTCHs, changes in the volume of services furnished, quality of care, providers' access to capital, and Medicare's payments and costs. In addition, we will discuss findings from the expert panel MedPAC convened to explore the development of quality measures for use in LTCHs. The Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act mandates that CMS implement a payfor-reporting program for LTCHs by 2014.

**ACTION:** Commissioners should review findings and be prepared to vote on the Chairman's draft recommendation.

**STAFF CONTACT:** Dana Kelley (202-220-3703)